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Town of Millbury
Sewer Commission Meeting

November 27, 2012

Present: Sewer Commissioners: Gary Nelson, Frank Gagliardi, And Happy Erickson
DPW Director Robert McNeil, Secretary: Cindy Allard

The meeting called to order at 5:00 pm

Herrick Lane,

Brief discussion regarding running the sewer line prior to Contractor Dave
Perkins arriving, Mr. Perkins into meeting at 5:40 pm, asking why the Commissioners
denied the request to run sewer line to 7 Herrick Ln, stated would have to extend the
sewer main up the road and then a lateral to the residence, the lateral and odor control the
home owners responsibility if anything goes wrong with it. Also there would be about a
300’ disturbance of roadway. Further discussion and will advise Mr, Perkins in the am.
Commissioners advised would have to run 8 sewer main to the property line then lateral
to property or deny the request. Motioned by Frank, 2" Happy, all in favor.
Applicant would have to resubmit plan with the 8” line

Alarm System
Rob advised the new alarm system is all installed and working. ADT has been
cancelled and Verizon will be notified to cancel phone lines.

Sutton Sewer
Quick discussion of the Town of Sutton hooking into sewer line on our
Singletary, any proposals need reviews and approvals per IMA

Abatement

256 Main St, request of owner for abatement bill in the amount of $348.09, house
had water damage in 2009 and no one has lived there since. Frank approved, 2™ by
Happy, all in favor

19 MacArthur Dr., abatement due to water leak in water fall in rear of residence,
motion for abatement in the amount of $208.09. 2™ by Happy, all in favor

Rt 146, West Main St, Elmwood St bridge construction

Rob advised the State is going to replace the intersection and while being done
they will be looking into replacing sewer lines (Eimwood, Elm Court, West Main, Faron
Circle and syphon to bridge, which so be done now with the construction that later when



there is a problem. Rob has obtain quotes for engineering for the replacement for the
sewer lines, the low bid is from HNTB for $21,500.00, they are also the same
Engincering firm that is engineering the bridge so the quote is much lower because they
already have all the information. Motion by Frank to accept HNTB for the engineering
of the replacement sewer line in the West Main, Elmwood, Elm Ct area, Happy 2™, all in
favor

Meeting Schedule:
12/11/12

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm
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